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TENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 HOPE AND LIFE 

 Today’s readings tell the story of two widows. The first reading relates the 
plight of the widow with whom the prophet Elijah stayed; the Gospel tells about 
the widow of Nain. In each story, the widow’s only son had died. For people who 
lived in those cultures, the son was the only support of a widow, and the carrying 
on of the family name by the son was equal to immortality. A widow whose only 
son has died could lose all hope. 
 Elijah and Jesus are the restorers of hope; they bring the sons back to life. Saint Paul was metaphorically raised 
from the dead when he experienced the conversion and call from God that he describes in today’s second reading. 
 What are ChrisƟans called to do today? We may not be able to raise the dead, but perhaps we can rekindle hope 
for a single parent. We may not be able to convert a persecutor like Paul, but if we speak the gospel openly and gently 
with our lives, we might touch a life with the Good News.  Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

Readings for the Week 
Monday: 1 Kgs 17:1-6; Ps 121:1bc-8; Mt 5:1-12 
Tuesday: 1 Kgs 17:7-16; Ps 4:2-5, 7b-8; Mt 5:13-16 
Wednesday: 1 Kgs 18:20-39; Ps 16:1b-2ab, 4, 5ab, 8, 11;  
 Mt 5:17-19 
Thursday: 1 Kgs 18:41-46; Ps 65:10-13; Mt 5:20-26 
Friday: 1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-16; Ps 27:7-9abc, 13-14;  
 Mt 5:27-32 
Saturday: Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3; Ps 16:1b-2a, 5, 7-10;  
 Mt 5:33-37 

To prepare for the Readings of June 11/12  
First Reading — The Lord forgives David for taking the 
wife of Uriah, and for having Uriah killed  
(2 Samuel 12:7-10, 13). 
Psalm — Lord, forgive the wrong I have done  
(Psalm 32). 
Second Reading — If jusƟficaƟon comes through the 
law, then Christ died for nothing (GalaƟans 2:16, 19-21). 
Gospel — Jesus forgives the woman because of her 
great love (Luke 7:36 — 8:3 [7:36-50]).  

PLEASE PRAY 
for the men and women in our armed forces staƟoned overseas, for the military              

commanders who lead them, for President Obama and his advisors and, 

LT Ruth Gaunt, Navy    
Michael Gorczynski 
Michael Gordon-Tenant, Army  
PFC Thomas Greenia, Army  
PFC Thomas Grodeska, Army  
Capt. MaƩhew Guidone, Army  
Capt. Thomas Harris, Army  
Major Cornelius Hickey, USMC 
Capt. KrisƟne Hochschwender 
Lt. Tyler Hochschwender  
Captain Steve Irving, 101 First Airborne 
Capt. Mitchell Joslin, Army Ranger  
Capt. Jeff KeaƟng, Marines 
Captain Karl Kuechenmeister, Army  
Spencer Calvin McGuire 
Brian Metzger   
2nd Lt. Andrew King, Army  
Capt. Jennifer Lammert-Rupp 
Lt. Kelly Lammert, Air Force 
Private Joseph LaSasso, Army 
Master Sgt. Kyle Mack,   
     Minnesota Air NaƟonal Guard 
Daniel Malloy, USMC 
MaƩhew March C.P.O. Navy 
Ens. Daniel Mongiove, Navy  
Bryan Neumann 
Fr. Tom O’Flanagan, Chaplain, USN 
Chad Owens  

Merciful Father,                                
You desire the                              

welfare of                                    
all your                                             

children.                                     
Stretch                                             

out Your                                        
protecƟng arm over                  
our men and women                     

in the service. Shield them 
from every danger to body, 

mind and soul. Comfort 
them in loneliness,                      

sustain them in hardship, 
give them the courage        

they need to fulfill their 
duty and so do Your will                  

in all things. Bestow                       
on our leaders and the 

leaders of the world the 
wisdom and prudence 

which will bring peace and 
jusƟce to all men.                                                                     

This we ask through Jesus 
Christ, Your Son, Our Lord. 

Amen.  Mary, help of       
ChrisƟans, pray for us.  

CS 2 Christopher Avola 
Spec. Thomas Bates  
Tyler Blank 
Maj. Travis Blaschke, Army AviaƟon  
PFC Adam Blazak, Army 
Chris Bodley 
Corporal Thomas C. Boehnlein, USMC 
Angela Browning 
Capt. Eric Arthur Bruns 
Capt. Laura Lammert Chighizola, Air Force  
Capt. Nicolais Chighizola, Air Force 
Col. John Cross, Army 
Michael Crump 
1st Lt. Michael J. Culler, 101st Airborne 
Josh CurƟs 
LCpl Giulio D’Alatri, Marines 
PFC Gabriel D’Alatri, Marines 
Command Sgt. Major James Dickens, Army  
Staff Sgt. Stephen Dickens, Army 
1st Lt. John F. Dowd, Army 
2nd Lt. Sam Dowd, Army 
Capt.  Michael Andrew Dytrych,  Army 
Hanah Eastwood  
Staff Sgt. Jonathan Farmer  
Major MaƩhew Farmer, Army   
MaƩhew Filimon  
Jennifer Formell 
ScoƩ Fruedenthal, Army  
Darrin Gabriel 
Private MaƩhew Gainey 

PFC Brian H. Pearce, 
Army  

Staff Sgt. Derek D. 
Ragion, Marines  

Capt. Brice Roberts, 
Army   

Capt. Andrew Rupp, 
Air Force  

Laura Sepeda 
Robert Shaner 
Capt. ChrisƟne  

     Stevens  
Steve Stropp,        

Marines Special Ops 
     Sergeant Emily A.  

     Konkle, USMC  
Capt. Patrick K.                 

     Thompson, Army  
Tech Sgt. Marcy    

     Vaughn, Air Force  
        Amanda Wilson 
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Party to Celebrate  
Father Art’s Retirement 

 

Fr. Art’s last Mass as Pastor of            
St. Paul of the Cross will be Saturday, 

June 25 at 5 PM. Celebration will follow in the            

Ave Maria Banquet Room. RSVP required                
to attend reception by Fri., June 17th! 

Do YOU have a memory, story or picture of Fr. Art,                
during his time of  service at St. Paul of the Cross,                

that we could share in the bulletin? What a fun way to  
honor and remember all the ways Father has led our              
parish for the past 27 years! Submit your stories or               

pictures by email, if possible, to paulcross@bellsouth.net 
or by mail to 10970 Jack Nicklaus Dr.                                    

North Palm Beach, FL 33408. 

“Walking with Purpose” 
Beginning Thursday, June 9th at 7 PM  

all women are invited to a six week  
Catholic Bible study titled  

“Living in the Father’s Love.”  
To register please call Kate or Joanne at the Parish 

Office, or email stpaulwalking@gmail.com    

YOU ARE INVITED!  
Do you miss gardening and have some 
free Ɵme?  We welcome you to spend 
Ɵme, in Our Lady’s GroƩo, with Marie 

and JoAnn, trimming and tending to the beauƟful plants 
and roses.  Any quesƟons, please call JoAnn at 626-5005. 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ:  
Our Holy Father, Pope Francis, has invited us 
to live the Corporal and Spiritual Works of 
Mercy in special way during this  Jubilee Year 
of Mercy. As we seek to assist our brothers 
and sisters in need, especially those in the 
Church in our naƟon, we live the Gospel            
message given to us by Jesus Christ. The week-

end of June 11 & 12 our diocese will have a special collecƟon for 
both the Black and Indian Missions and the Catholic Home Mis-
sions. These  collecƟons provide grants for projects that 
strengthens the faith of the people served by these mission min-
istries.  
The Catholic Home Missions Appeal helps your neighbors here 
and strengthen the Church at home. Support of this appeal             
provides catechesis, lay leadership training, funding for                     
seminarian educaƟon, and other essenƟal pastoral outreach in 
home mission dioceses. 
For the last 131 years the annual Black and Indian Mission            
CollecƟon has changed the landscape of evangelizaƟon and            
educaƟon efforts for NaƟve Americans, Alaskan Americans and 
African Americans throughout the country. Grants awarded 
through this collecƟon have helped to educate African American 
and NaƟve American seminarians for priestly service to our 
Catholic communiƟes, helped begin a new religious community 
for service to NaƟve Americans in Arizona, and provided for solid 
Catholic educaƟon in Indian and Black Catholic mission schools. 
I thank you for your conƟnued support of these missions which 
bring faith and hope to others and are instrumental in the           
building of ChrisƟan communiƟes.  
With graƟtude for your conƟnued generosity and 
every prayerful wish, I am  
Sincerely yours in Christ,  
Most Reverend Gerald M. Barbarito,                               
Bishop of Palm Beach  

June - Stewards of the Month  

God bless you for sharing your time  
and talents with our parish community! 

Thank You 
for your faithfulness 
serving weekly in the 

Sandwich Making 
Ministry. 

 Bob & Melanie 
O’Donnell 

We first met Father Art in August of 2014 when 
my husband passed away. He counseled and                    
consoled our three sons and our daughter before 
saying the Burial Mass at St. Paul of the Cross.   

His sincere empathy 
touched each one of us.                
In a renewal of vows,         
recently, we were treated 
to Father Art's musical 
talents. 
Sadly, we will all miss  
Father Art's sermons and 
his endearing ways of  
connecting with his               
congregation when he  
retires.   

God Bless,  
The Ralph H. Bradley 

Family 


